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                                                                                 25/03/20
Dear Parents/Carers,

I just wanted to express my thanks to so many parents who have been able to find solutions to supervising your children in these difficult circumstances - it has made things much more manageable for us. We have had a small number of key worker’s children in school and they have been exemplary in both behaviour and attitude. We are currently constructing a paper rainbow that we hope will be visible from a window on the Linford side of school (KS1) from the roadside for anyone passing to see.
I thought it might be useful to share with you some useful advice for coping with having your child/children at home:

How can I deal with potential stress levels within my household? 
Being out of school for an indeterminate length of time, with reduced access to outdoor play facilities and social spaces, is likely to be difficult for many children. Families living in close proximity for extended periods are likely to find this to be stressful. 

Adults will need to be aware of their stress responses, and also able to recognise how children and young people are exhibiting signs of stress. Signs of stress will vary for every child. Some children may verbalise their worries, others may withdraw into themselves, others may engage in challenging behaviours. 

Some children and young people, particularly those who are older, may be able to self-manage their stress, but this is more difficult for younger children. Adults will need to help younger children to understand and label their emotions, and help them to do things that will reduce their stress level. Exercise, art, drama, music and other creative activities are good choices. 

 It’s good to talk to children about coronavirus:
 • Be truthful but remember your child’s age. 
• Allow children to ask questions. 
• Try to manage your own worries
. • Give practical guidance e.g. emphasize the importance of washing your hands. 

 What can I do to support my child/children at home?​ 

· Don’t try to replicate a full school timetable in its entirety – it won’t be possible for a variety of reasons. Giving yourself and your children permission to accept this can be a big weight lifted. •

· Expect stress – this is an uncertain and unpredictable situation, stress and anxiety are normal. • Reassure children – children can sometimes believe they are responsible for things that are clearly beyond their control. Reassure children that it is the adult’s job to make sure things are OK and to keep them safe.  
· Help children stay connected to their friends – friendships are a key resilience factor for children and young people. Most children see their friends nearly every day of the week and so not being in contact with them for some time might be upsetting. Is it possible for children to actually talk to (not text) their friends on the phone? Or perhaps it is time to resurrect the art of letter writing?! 

· ‘Normalising the experience’ is likely to reduce anxiety for many children. Reassure children that lots of adults and other children are in the same situation. 

· Have a routine and structure – Having a plan and a predictable routine for the day can be very reassuring. As adults we like to know what is going to happen, and children like this too. A consistent routine lets everyone be secure about the plans for the day. It is often useful to involve children in creating this routine, so that they feel part of the plan, rather than the plan being imposed on them. Encourage children to develop independence by referring to their own routine/plan themselves. 

· Don’t worry if the routine isn’t perfect – remember, this isn’t a normal situation. If you find that planning and sticking to the routine is causing more stress, friction or conflict, then it’s OK to be more flexible 

· Try to keep work in one place – if children are doing school work or project work at home, try to keep it all in one place so that it doesn’t spread out over the house. This can help to maintain a work/home boundary. We know that people live in different circumstances that might mean this isn’t always possible, so perhaps there might be other ways to ‘signal’ the end of working e.g. putting away the work and then enjoying a change or a treat 

· Reduce access to rolling news – It is important to keep up to date with new developments and announcements, but it can be hard to switch off from the constant stream of news from media outlets and social media. Reduce the time spent hearing, reading or watching news – at the moment it might be overwhelming for adults and children.  

·  Supervise children with screens – It is likely that children and young people will be using screens more often over the coming weeks e.g. phones, tablets, gaming consoles and the internet. If this is the case make sure they are supervised. Ensure appropriate content filters are active – the UK Safer Internet Centre offers guidance on setting up parental control. Try to ensure all children have a balanced range of activities each day.  

 Mrs Helen Pakes, one of our governors, has kindly shared two websites that you might want to consider accessing if you feel the need:
	Mentally Healthy Schools have developed a Coronavirus Toolkit with resources and activities to address anxiety. 



	

	


	

	

	


	The Anna Freud National Centre for Children and Families have advice for young people, parents and carers and schools and colleges. 


	

	


	

	

	


Finally, I’d just like to remind you that you are not alone. We have really reduced our staff team and now have a few wonderful volunteers working in shifts of a week on and a week off. However, Mrs Lawrence and myself will be in school daily for as long as we are allowed and we are here to help you if you need us. We are contactable via our normal email addresses:
ryan.brown@hanslope.milton-keynes.sch.uk
lisa.lawrence@hanslope.milton-keynes.sch.uk 

I am very proud of all our Hanslope School community and again, wish to thank you all for you kind wishes and support.

Keep safe everybody.
Yours sincerely

Ryan Fensham-Brown
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